


 

 

Mr. Morley called the meeting to order at 2:10 p.m. He requested a motion to adopt the agenda. Rep. 

Alexander provided the motion. Ms. Mackey provided a second and the motion was unanimously 

approved. 

Mr. Morley asked for a motion to approve the August 17, 2023 minutes. Ms. Mackey provided the 

motion. Ms. Neeley provided a second and the motion was unanimously approved. 

Valencia Johnson, Volunteer and Service-Learning Manager, presented on the contributions and 

benefits of AmeriCorps members within the communities that they serve.  

Mr. Morley reported on the Executive Committee. He discussed the hiring and salary recommendations 

for Laurens County First Steps and Calhoun County First Steps.  

Mr. Morley asked for a motion to approve the following consent agenda. Mr. McBride provided the 

motion. Dr. A. Williams provided a second and the motion was unanimously approved.  

Consent Agenda: Motions Recommended by Committees (Dave Morley) 
a. Motion: To approve the recommendation to increase the salary of the Laurens County 

First Steps Executive Director as proposed by the local partnership. (Executive 
Committee recommends) 

b.  Motion: To approve the proposed Calhoun County First Steps Executive Director 
candidate and salary as submitted by the local partnership. (Executive Committee 
recommends) 

c. Motion: To receive the 2022-2023 Fiscal Year Financial Audit. (Finance and 
Administration Committee recommends) 
 

Rep. Alexander made a motion to enter into executive session for discussion of negotiations incident to 
proposed contractual arrangements: to discuss the local partnership board’s request to hire and 
establish the salary for the Lancaster County First Steps Executive Director candidate. The motion was 
seconded by Mr. McBride and unanimously approved. Rep. Alexander made a motion to exit executive 
session, seconded by Ms. Mackey, and unanimously approved. Mr. Pryor made a motion to approve the 
proposed Lancaster County First Steps Executive Director candidate and salary, as submitted by the 
local partnership board. The motion was seconded by Dr. Williams and unanimously approved. 

Emily Sobczak, CPA with Green Finney, LLP provided a financial audit presentation for FY23.  

Dr. A. Williams reported on the Strategic Planning and Evaluation Committee.  

Mr. Cromwell shared that the Local Partnerships Programs and Grants Committee is normally 

scheduled to meet in early October to go over the financial results for the grant year. Due to extenuating 

circumstances the financial books weren’t closed until recently and the committee will meet at a later 

time. Mr. Morley acknowledged that two counties that were on corrective action had a change in 

leadership with their executive directors which ended up being a positive change and they were able to 

receive funding.  

Ms. Mackey reported on the Finance and Administration Committee.  



 

 

Sen. Hembree provided an update on the agency head salary request that was submitted to the agency 

head salary commission 


